Upwell Open Gardens Sunday

A good day! A very good day, which would possibly have been a great day (… we had the sunshine, we had enthusiastic gardeners…) had it not been for the World Cup! All very understandable, after all England just might have scraped through and who wouldn’t have wanted to witness such an historic moment?


All that said, those of us who did choose the gardens were treated to a very special afternoon out – teas…cakes…ice-creams…cold drinks and even Pimms. All the gardeners went that extra mile to ensure that their visitors enjoyed themselves as much as possible; and as for the work they put in on their gardens…well, the evidence was there, spoke for itself and was very much appreciated by us all. We saw a picture perfect tiny garden – already a multiple prize winner and entered into a competition again this year; beautiful herbaceous borders; an amazing, huge garden set with trees, all manner of intriguing bushes and plants, sweet-smelling old roses and the whole thing accessed by a labyrinth of pathways – (no, we didn’t get lost!). There were lovely, home-made water features, a large garden full of peaceful areas created especially for tranquil reflection; and a stunning, formal garden set with box hedges and delicately scented pale pink roses. We wandered through a perfect English meadow full of wild flowers only previously seen in pictures; there were chickens, a tame rook, exotic plants and imaginative creations that made us gasp and smile – a ‘flower bed’ – yes, literally, flowers on an old bedstead; and a beach scene complete with wrecked boat, lobster pots and a seagull.


In spite of the major distraction already mentioned above which reduced the number of visitors, we still managed to make a total of £391.10 and I have been pleased to be able to present £126.40 to both St. Peter’s and the Methodist Church. Our only expense this year was the cost of printing: Inks, paper and laminating, which came to £40.00. I am very grateful to Richard Dalton who lent us a Land Rover for the afternoon and to Ros Shorting who gave up her time to drive it for us – not an easy task! £83.30 went towards the purchase of plants and bags of gravel for the containers in the Welle Community gardens. Those of you who like sums will notice that there is still £15.00 not accounted for which brings me to the only potential negative of the event. I was saddened to hear about the theft of 17 plants and two lawn-mowers from the Methodist Church garden, (especially as they kindly opened for us and served teas), and couldn’t help wondering if it had anything to do with the event. The ladies concerned were at pains to assure me that it didn’t – the shrubs taken were not even planted until after the 27th, and the lawn-mowers have both since been found. They are sure it was mindless vandalism, a conclusion reinforced by the fact that beer cans were found scattered around. However, I felt it would be a nice gesture to cover the cost of replacing the plants and that came to £15.00. 

So, many thanks to the gardeners and to all who visited them.







Sylvie Short.
